
 
December/2021 

Francisco & Martita Berrios 
Missionaries in Romania 

Philippians 4:7 
The best Christmas lights are people filled with the God’s peace in 

their hearts! 

Thanks for the year 2021… despite the pandemic! 

 

We give testimony of the protection and 

consolation of the Lord during 2021. It 

is true that the pandemic brought us 

difficult moments. In fact, in three 

months it will be two years since the 

entire planet began to change and has 

made us be creative in ministry. Today 

online counseling sessions through 

zoom are normal, masks and social 

distancing in the church is normal. We 

renewed the video and audio equipment 

of the church to broadcast services live 

through the internet and we created a 

YouTube channel, that is “normal” too. 

We have to be thankful as we recovered 

from the Covid disease and God took 

care of us through beautiful people in 

Romania. We also had been vaccinated 

so we are enjoying good health  

 

Pray with Thanksgiving with us and for us. The ministry in Brasov, Romania with Hope 

Baptist Church has been very blessed by the Lord this year. Biblical counseling is 

increasingly the ministry that occupies us the most and is the one that gives us both great 

satisfaction. It appears that the pandemic has encouraged people to seek help. And we thank 

God for the privilege to serve Him in communicating to those we counsel that God is the 

inexhaustible source of consolation and healing.  
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How is the church family? 

Psalms 33:1 

 

 

 

 

 

Being one of the pastors at Hope Baptist Church in Brasov is a privilege. Thank you for 

praying for this ministry. God has given us here this year many friends and brothers with 

whom to share pleasant moments by serving them and being loved by them. 

 

 
 

PRAY FOR: 

1. May God open the doors for us and provide the ability to travel to the US and visit the churches that support us. 

It's been almost three years since we have be able to visit. 

2. For the wisdom and God’s grace to be faithful to the call and so that we can discern the words of consolation 

from God in His Word for those who are coming to counseling and for those who will come in the future. 

3. For the “on-line” church ministry. (Many contacts are reaching out to the church), for the church missions and 

for the leaders. 

4. For the ministry challenges that 2022 will bring. 

A “virtual” hug for everyone and thank you for being part of our ministry 

Francisco and Martita Berrios 


